HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
MAY 18, 2010
Meeting was called to order at 6:30PM by Chairperson Beverly Daws. Members present were Charles Fridal, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, and vacant seat. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Engineer Loren Leach and Secretary Sara Ries.
Fridal moved to approve the agenda, Daws seconded.  
Carried.  
Fridal moved to approve the minutes of 4/20/10, Casady seconded.

Carried.  
Fridal moved to pay the bills.  Andersen seconded.  

Carried.
Andersen  moved to approve the financial report from April 2010, Casady seconded.

Carried.  

Business:
Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 10-10 Setting Public Hearing for Water Rates. Andersen seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Casady, Daws, Fridal, Andersen
NAYES:  None
ABSENT: Vacant Seat

Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 11-10 Amending Section 19 & 34 of the Rules and Regulations. Fridal seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Casady, Daws, Fridal, Andersen
NAYES:  None
ABSENT: Vacant Seat

Casady made a motion to pass Resolution 12-10 Amend the Budget for FY 2009/2010. Fridal seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Casady, Daws, Fridal, Andersen
NAYES:  None
ABSENT: Vacant Seat

Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 13-10 Setting Holiday Schedule for Fiscal Year 2010/2011. Casady seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Casady, Daws, Fridal, Andersen
NAYES:  None
ABSENT: Vacant Seat

Ransford spoke to the board about the main breaks we had on E. Clark St. and N. Center Point Rd.  Engineer Loren Leach has given Ransford and the Water Board an estimate for replacement of the water main on E. Clark St.  The board would like to move forward with a resolution for next month’s meeting.  
Fridal made a motion to have Loren do the engineering work for E. Clark St. Replacement Project.  Casady seconded. Carried.   

The Water Board would like to see the Emmons Street Bridge Water Main Replacement Project be put on June’s Agenda for discussion.  

Ransford gave and update on lighting the water tower.  He went to the May 12, 2010 council work session and the council would like to see Ransford go out for 3 competitive bids on using LED lights to light up the water tower. After talking with the Water Board about this decision, the Board has decided to have Ransford refer the lighting issue back to the council giving them the authority to go out for bids on the LED lights if they so choose to continue with lighting the water tower.
Fridal made a motion to give authority to City Council to go out for 3 competitive bids for lighting the water tower.  Casady seconded. Carried.   

Superintendent’s Report:
Brewer turned in her letter of resignation on May 6, 2010.

Ransford spoke with the Water Board about the water, sewer, and storm sewer rates and what increase the Water Board would need to consider.  The Water Board is looking at an 8% increase and the City is looking to increase the Sewer to 105% of the water bill.
Fridal moved to adjourn meeting at 8:20pm.  Andersen seconded.
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Sara Ries, Secretary
